Shoreacres City Council

Minutes of August 31, 2004, workshop

The City Council of the City of Shoreacres met in workshop session on August 31, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at Shoreacres City Hall, 601 Shoreacres Blvd., Shoreacres, Texas.

THOSE PRESENT WERE:

NANCY EDMONSON


MAYOR



PRESENT

JAYO WASHINGTON

MAYOR PRO TEM


PRESENT

JOE GOMER



ALDERMAN



PRESENT

VICKIE ELLIS 


ALDERMAN



ABSENT

DAN BLANCHARD


ALDERMAN


PRESENT TOM REVAK



ALDERMAN


PRESENT

SHARI TAIT
 


CITY SECRETARY


PRESENT

1.0
WORKSHOP

1.1 Discuss/Review Proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2004/2005. Council reviewed Draft 3 of the budget, hereto Attachment “A”.  

· Mayor Edmonson said she would complete the discussion of general fund expenditures before council reviews the revenue. The Capital Budget would also be discussed. She said that after all those items were discussed, she would ask that the City Secretary be excused so that council could review personnel related line items.  

· Alderman Revak asked if 1100-Merit Raises was always spent and the Mayor said that in the past it had been but it was not mandatory.  

· Line 1101-Certificate Pay was increased by $200 to allow for possible new certifications.  Budgeted 03/04 was $4000, budgeted for 04/05 $4460. 

· Alderman Washington questioned the increase in 1102-Longevity Pay and the Mayor explained that several people were not eligible for longevity pay last year.     

· Mayor Edmonson said 1104-Health Insurance has steadily increased by15% every year but only a 10% increase was included in this budget. She said if the proposed premium increase was higher than the 10%, Council would have to look at changing benefits by either increasing deductibles or co-pay amounts. She said that the large increase was because the City’s use rate was at 135% of premiums paid, which means the pool is losing 35%. Alderman Washington asked that the contract for medical coverage be the same as the fiscal year rather than from April to April. He suggested a short½ year contract to get it back on track with the budget. 

· Alderman Washington questioned the increase in 1109-Texas Workforce Commission and asked if the City had recent claims. The City Secretary said that she was not aware of any.

· Council briefly discussed fire protection. 

· 1206-Auditing was decreased $1,000 and Council discussed possibly bidding the audit this budget year. They also discussed the Administration Department doing more of the accounting to help eliminate some of the cost.

· Mayor Edmonson said 1207-Janitorial Services was added this year since City Hall needs regular cleaning. The City Secretary said that the cleaning would be done during regular business hours so that a key would not have to be given out.

·  Alderman Revak took a brief recess at this point.

· The City Secretary said $500 was deducted from the 1308-Mayor and Council but put into 1313-Special Projects and Events for funeral flowers and etc. 

· Alderman Blanchard asked if the City had to be a member of HGAC and the Mayor said “no”.

· The City Secretary said 1311-Election Fund was increased for a DRE (a piece of equipment required before 2006 to help handicapped citizens vote) but said that the City could wait to purchase this in the next budget year. This line item was decreased to $1,000.

· Mayor Edmonson questioned why 1312-Legal Notices went down $700 and the City Secretary said that the City used to sponsor more newspaper articles items in the Bayshore Sun.

· 1402-State Traffic Fees were changed from $95,000 to $78,400 which Council thought was more in line with what would actually be spent based on the amount of fine revenue that was budgeted.

· The Mayor suggested not charging the Building Security fee but the City Secretary recommended a keyless entry to City Hall for employees and Council and lights in the parking lot.

· 1000-Property Tax was increased to $541,400 based on the tax office’s calculations.

· 1002-4-DOT Program was decreased from $97,015 to $88,195 so that the program, which has not yet been approved, was budgeted as a breakeven program rather than as a revenue-generator..

· After a brief discussion, on the actual expenses, 1006-Refuse Collection Revenue was increased to $85,250 based on a dollar increase to all residents.

· Council briefly discussed the Sales Tax revenue.  

· A water rate increase was discussed since it is running at a deficit. The Mayor said some water credits could be used to eliminate some of the cost and suggested pumping 15% of our own water this next year which would include 10% from the credits and 5% from the credits the City would receive this year for sponsoring the program. Alderman Revak asked why the credits have not been used in the past and the Mayor said she was unsure. 2103-Surface Water was decreased $5,000 to $88,600 to reflect this change. Item 2108-Electricity was also increased $500 to $9,000 because of this change to account for more electricity used by running the water pumps more. The Mayor said water rates have not been changed since 1991. Council agreed to increase all the accounts that use over 3,000 gallons per month and commercial accounts. Mayor Edmonson said a new ordinance implementing the change would be prepared for the next Council agenda. 

· Mayor Edmonson asked Alderman Revak to assist the Director of Public Works in purchasing a used back-hoe. 

· She said she budgeted fewer new police vehicles by stretching out the replacement schedule by another year since the City was implementing the DOT program and vehicles could be purchased through that program.

· Council discussed whether any salary adjustments would be included in the budget.  The Chief and the City Secretary had asked for a $1000 adjustment per employee.  Based on the fact that the budget was tight and the numerous adjustments have been made in prior years, Council eliminated the adjustments.  In addition, in the future, the council would like to see some sort of back-up to support that type of adjustment.

· Since no extra salary adjustments were made but Council wanted to keep salaries as competitive as possible, the proposed 3% cost of living increase was changed to 4%.

2.0
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Motion, Mayor Edmonson adjourned the meeting at 9:51 p.m. 

Approved this ___________ day of _________________________, 2004







__________________________







Nancy R. Edmonson, Mayor 

Attest
:

____________________




Shari Tait, City Secretary
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